
SPRING GREENS FAIR Courtyard 13:00 Sunday 30th April 2017
The Colcombe Chorus and Alula Down present: 

ELLA MARY LEATHER: SONGS FROM THE HOMES OF HEREFORDSHIRE
Collected by Ella Mary Leather and others, from local farms and cottages, gypsy

encampments, and the workhouse at Weobley.

In North Herefordshire, in the 1870s, a baby girl was born into what many might 
think of today as an ideal home. Growing up in a rambling farmhouse, parts of 
which went back to the medieval period, she was surrounded by domesticated 
animals, wild flowers, hop yards, apple orchards, and colourful characters – 
some of whom knew old songs, fascinating stories and mysterious traditions.

Her maiden name was Ella Mary Smith. Soon after completing her education, she 
married Frank Leather, and moved to live near the lovely old wooden School 
building and Unicorn Inn at Weobley. There she was to become our foremost 
chronicler of old Herefordshire customs, dance and song.

In the introduction to her famous book, “The Folk-Lore of Herefordshire”, she 
described one of the agricultural workers encountered in her childhood; painting
a picture of how much these characters and their homes enthralled her:

‘Her thatched and timbered cottage stood beside an ancient yew-tree; it had an 
enormous stone chimney-stack at one end, with the oven for baking bread as a 
rounded projection at one side of it. Sennagreen (house leek) flourished on its 
stone-tiled roof. She made a healing salve of this, and believed it protected 
the “chimbley” from lightning.

No visitor ever left the garden without a flower or a bunch of Martha’s herbs. 
The recipient might protest in vain, only to be reminded that “there’s an auld 
sayin’ and a true one, the more you gives ‘em away, the better they grows!”’

Part of Ella Mary’s work, aided by a group of collaborators, was to visit many 
of the homes of the district, from the richest to the very poorest, looking for 
folk songs and tunes, superstitions, stories and seasonal traditions. 

The really fertile ground was amongst those at the bottom of the social scale: 
farm labourers like those she knew as a child; old Bill Colcombe and others at 
the Weobley Workhouse; and Romany families, such as the Whattons, that travelled
through the Marches and into South Wales each year, mutually dependent upon the 
seasonal work that was a vital part of agriculture in those unmechanised times.

In many ways it was the twilight of an age, before the First and Second World 
Wars, and we are very fortunate that these traditions were recorded just before 
that generation, and many aspects of their ways of life, faded away forever.

An impressive number of songs were identified, some of which were formalised or 
combined into orchestral music by composers, including Ralph Vaughan Williams, 
or were listed in journals, such as that of the Folk-Song Society.

Many of the tunes were known elsewhere in rural Britain, but some seemed to be 
unique to Herefordshire, the Midlands, or the Welsh and English border counties.
All of them throw a light on everyday experience in the C19th and earlier.

Mrs Leather and her friends organised a series of pageants showcasing local 
dances and songs, about which it was said “the very charm of the entertainment 
lay in its primitive simplicity”. We too aim to avoid the sophisticated sound of
the concert hall or drawing room, and get back to the self-taught voices from 
which the songs were first heard and collected. Do come along for a flavour of 
what home entertainment may have sounded like in Herefordshire and the Marches 
counties: before the days of radio, television, stereos and the internet.


